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February 28, 2018


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

As required by Motion  14969, I am transmitting to the King County Council the results of the “People with Disabilities” report,. 

Motion 14969, Section B states:
B. The report shall include, but not be limited to:
1. Data on areas of the county that are comparable to Center Park in the number
of residents with disabilities; 
2. Options for improving mobility for the residents of these locations, including but not limited to improved fixed route transit service, Community Connections or alternative services, the Community Access Transportation program and Access paratransit service for those eligible; and 
3. A synopsis of how implementing the options identified in subsection B.2. of this section aligns with current efforts to improve fixed route service accessibility, implement the Community Connections program and improve Access paratransit service implementation. 

This report reflects and builds on the work of the Puget Sound Regional Council’s (PSRC) “Coordinated Transit-Human Services Transportation Plan” and the King County Mobility Coalition’s “Special Needs Transportation Assessment, 2014.” 

We also coordinated with and obtained feedback from the King County staff members of the PSRC Special Needs committee and the King County Mobility Coalition, as well as staff members of King County’s Department of Community and Human Services (DCHS).
 
King County has provided bus service dedicated to the Center Park, a low-income public housing facility in Seattle, since 1973. This service was a pioneering partnership between Seattle Transit (now a part of King County Metro Transit), Model Cities, U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD), and the Seattle Housing Authority (SHA) to increase mobility options for “disadvantaged persons” living at the low-income housing facility. At the time, long before the 1990 Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA), Center Park was the only Seattle public housing option available to people with disabilities. All 170 units were constructed for, and occupied by, people with some level of disability. 

Much has changed since 1973 in our built environment and our regional transportation system, as well as in the housing distribution for individuals with disabilities. The ADA has been critical in this, supporting people living in the community, as opposed to institutions, and improving physical access to transportation. The composition of residents living in Center Park has also changed. Today, Center Park is still operated by the SHA but is home to people with and without disabilities. During this time, with an effort to make all of our modes of transportation accessible, Metro has made great strides in serving people with disabilities. All Metro buses are wheelchair accessible and equipped to provide audio and visual announcements. Metro’s Route Facilities work group manages an annual program to improve bus stop access across King County. And while the ADA requires transit agencies to provide complementary paratransit services for those who are unable to use fixed-route services, our Access program goes beyond the ADA requirements, providing service outside the fixed-route system at a lower fare.

Data from the U.S. Census Bureau’s American Community Survey (ACS) reveals Center Park is just one of many King County areas with people living with disabilities. In fact, there are 96 other census tracts with a higher density of people with disabilities than the tract that includes Center Park. The most highly concentrated census tracts are located within the City of Seattle. 

This report illustrates that people living with disabilities are not confined to any single area or facility but rather live throughout our region, and that the level of service and use of Metro services varies throughout the region. At the same time, existing plans and current work with partner agencies continues to show that there are unmet needs even by the slate of programs and services that Metro offers today. 

This report reaffirms the need for an interconnected transportation system that will enable everyone to use public transportation, regardless of physical abilities, languages spoken, and mobility or other devices they need to have with them. METRO CONNECTS is our vision for bringing people more service, more choices, and one easy-to-use system over the next 25 years. Metro will continue striving to meet the ambitious vision and goals for serving people with disabilities that are embedded in the King County Equity and Social Justice Strategic Plan, the Strategic Plan for Public Transportation, and numerous other guiding policies. We will continue to work with the King County Mobility Coalition and other partners to increase awareness of services. We will incorporate and advocate for “universal design,” which incorporates accessibility features into the built environment and improves access for everyone. Finally, we recognize that state and federal funding is critical to meet the needs and high demand for services for people with special transportation needs. Metro has provided funding for populations with special transportation needs, but more funding is necessary to bridge gaps in service. These increased options will help people living with disabilities, at Center Park and throughout the region, to receive enhanced transportation that will give them a better quality of life.  

The efforts outlined in this report demonstrate Metro’s commitment to achieving Goal Two of the Strategic Plan for Public Transportation: Provide equitable opportunities for people from all areas of King County to access the public transportation system. Likewise, the efforts show commitment to achieving goals in the King County Equity and Social Justice Strategic Plan in that capital development policy, budgets, portfolios, and programs are pro-equity, and contribute to improved community conditions. We are achieving this through investments in the places and people with greatest needs.

I look forward to working with you and regional partners to bring this vision into a reality. 

It is estimated that this report required 133 staff hours to produce at a cost of $8,396. The estimated printing cost for this report is nominal. 

Thank you for your consideration of this legislation. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Chrissy Russillo, Interim Managing Director of Paratransit/Rideshare Operations, at 206-263-8684, or Chrissy.Russillo@kingcounty.gov.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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